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Mike Leininger 

Northwest Fair Contracting Association 

Compliance Investigator 

824 W. Lewis St., Suite 202 

Pasco, WA 99301  

 

Dear Mr. Leininger: 

 

Re: Coyote Ridge Correctional Facility Project for Pre Cast Prison Cells 

 

You have asked for a determination of the application of prevailing wages to the construction of 

pre-cast prison cells for the Coyote Ridge Correctional Facility.  

 

The answer below is based on the information provided.  References to the Revised Code of 

Washington (RCW) and the Washington Administrative Code (WAC) are included.  If the facts 

differ, the answers may also be different. 

 

In this instance, the cells were manufactured at facilities in Pasco and Spokane.   

 

RCW 39.12.020 requires that “The hourly wages to be paid to laborers, workers or mechanics, 

upon all public works and under all public building service maintenance contracts of the state or 

any county, municipality, or political subdivision created by its laws, shall be not less than the 

prevailing rate of wage for an hour’s work in the same trade or occupation in the locality within 

the state where such work is performed.” 

 

The work described is public work.  Payment of the prevailing rate of wage is required. Work 

performed at the site of the jail would be at the appropriate construction trade and occupation 

classifications.  There is a difference, for certain factory work. 

 

Public work performed to manufacture pre-cast prison cells that are built to pre-approved plans 

in an established pre-cast facility, when those cells are inspected by and bear the insignia of 

approval of the Department of Labor and Industries under the provisions of Chapter 43.22 RCW, 

may be performed at the prevailing wage rate for fabricated pre-cast concrete.  Again, that is 

only for the work in the factory.  On-site work is performed at construction rates. 
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The department plans the development of a scope of work that will be adopted as rule for the 

fabricated pre-cast concrete trade and occupation classification.  A wage survey to update the 

prevailing rates will be necessary.  

 

Washington State prevailing wage information, including the WACs, are available on the 

Department’s web site: http://www.lni.wa.gov/TradesLicensing/PrevWage/default.asp 

 

I hope this answers your questions.  If you need additional information or have questions, please 

contact me at (360) 902-5330 or email me at somd235@lni.wa.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

David J. Soma 

Industrial Statistician 

Prevailing Wage Program Manager 

 

cc: Dave Johnson, WSBCTC 
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